
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

   

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

MEETING: Committee of the Whole 

DATE: Thursday, February 4, 2021 Reference No. COW – 13/52 

OPEN SESSION in S.H. Blake Memorial Auditorium at 6:30 p.m. 

Committee of the Whole - Special Session (2021 Capital and Operating Budget) 

Chair:  Councillor M. Bentz 

ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION: OFFICIALS: 

Mayor B. Mauro Ms. D. Earle, Deputy City Clerk 

Councillor A. Aiello Ms. L. Lavoie, Committee Coordinator 

Councillor M. Bentz 

Councillor S. Ch’ng OFFICIALS - ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION: 

Councillor A. Foulds 

Councillor C. Fraser Mr. N. Gale, City Manager 

Councillor T. Giertuga Ms. L. Evans, General Manager – Corporate Services & 

Councillor B. Hamilton Long Term Care 

Councillor R. Johnson 

Councillor B. McKinnon 

Councillor K. Oliver 

Councillor A. Ruberto 

Councillor Peng You 

DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 

CONFIRMATION OF AGENDA 

Confirmation of Agenda - February 4, 2021 - Committee of the Whole - Special Session 

MOVED BY: Councillor Shelby Ch'ng 

SECONDED BY: Councillor Kristen Oliver 

WITH RESPECT to the February 4, 2021 Committee of the Whole – Special Session meeting, we 

recommend that the agenda as printed, including any additional information and new business, be 

confirmed. 

CARRIED 



  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

February 4, 2021 – Committee of the Whole 

DEPUTATIONS 

Public Post-Budget Deputations 

At 6:39 p.m. it was consensus of Committee to recess due to technical difficulties. 

The meeting resumed at 6:50 p.m. 

The Deputy City Clerk called deputations forward in the order that they were received. 

Correspondence, with attachment, from Mr. H. Wojak, dated January 24, 2021 requesting to 

provide a deputation relative to the above noted. 

Mr. H. Wojak appeared before Committee via MS Teams and responded to questions. 

Correspondence from Ms. S. Sidlar, Chair - Friends of the Thunder Bay Conservatory, dated 

January 26, 2021 providing a written deputation relative to the above noted. 

Correspondence from Mr. P. Berger, Poverty Free Thunder Bay, dated January 28, 2021 requesting 

to provide a deputation relative to the above noted. 

Mr. P. Berger and Ms. T. MacKinnon appeared before Committee via MS Teams and responded to 

questions. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m. 
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